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Presidential  Candidate  -Dr.  James  Kolka
Open  Session  -  Anderson  Auditorium
3:00   P.M.

Men's  Basketball   -(home)    -7:30  P.M.   -Hampton  University

Dean's  Colloquia  -Dr.   Cordon  Davies   -Anderson  Auditorium  -I:00  P.M.

Presidential  Candidate   -Dr. Thomas   Bond
Open  Session   -Anderson  Auditorium  -3:00  P.M.

Administrative  Faculty  Luncheon   -  Banquet  Room  -Noon

W.omen's  Basketball  .-(home)    -7:00   P.M.   -Nor folk  State  University

F&P  Arts   Monthly  Concert   -8:15   P.M.   -CC  Theatre   -Marian  Harding,   Harpist

I



IIinrs¥lpr¥-gr



Decerfoer  Faculty  Meeting

OFFICIAL   ANNOUNCEMENTS

The  Instructional  Faculty  will  meet  at  3:00  p.in.,   Friday,   December  12,1986,   in  A-105.     Com-
mittee  chairmen  and  individual  faculty  members  who  wish  to  have  items  of  business  considered
at  this  meeting  must  submit  the  substance  of  such  items  to  this  office  for  inclusion  on  the
agenda  no  later  than  noon,  Wednesday,   Decerhoer  3,1986.     It  would  be  helpful  to  all  concerned
if  all  committee  reports  to  be  presented  at  this  meeting were  submitted  for  publication  by
this  deadline  as  well.     The  agenda will  be  published  in  the Chronicle  of  December  5,   1986

--  Vice  President  for  Academic  Aff airs

NEws   &   CENERAL   INroRMATION

Staf f  Promotion  in  Admissions
The  Office  of  Admissions  is  pleased  to  announce  the  prorrotion  of  Ms.  Susan  M.  Brumfie|d  to
the  position  of  Office  Services  Specialist,  effective  December  i,1986.
Ms.   Brumfield,   formerly  an  hourly  employee  in  the  CNC  Computer  Center,   had  been  an  Office
Assistant  in  the  Office  of  Admissions  since  November  of  1985.     She  will  occupy  the  position
formerly  held  by  Lana  Bennett,  who  is  now  Admissions  Office  Manager.
As  Office  Services  Specialist,  us.  Brumfield will  be  primarily  responsible  for  all  data  en-
try  functions  in  the  Office  of  Admissions,   coordinating  all  database-related  services  with
the  CNC  Computer  Center  and  other  allied  College  offices.

--Bob  Laverriere,  Associate  Director  of
Admissic)iis

*****
To  Administrative Faculty
Please  plan  to  attend  the  Administrative  Faculty  Luncheon  r[`eeting  on  Thursday,   Decerrber  4,
at  noon  in  the  Banquet  Room  of  Christophers.     This  will  not  be  catered  so  please  go  through
the  cafeteria  line   and  join  us  in  the  Banquet  Room.     Please  call   7158  by  Thursday,   Decelfoer
4  at  9  a.in.   if  you  plan  to  attend.

--  Agnes  Braganza,  Continuing  Education
*****

Registration  and  Late Registration  Dates  and  Tirres for  Spring  1987
Special  Registration
I/10           S           9:30-12:00    Active  unregistered  students,   new  freshJren,   transfer,   readmits,

and  public
Regular  Re gistration
i/13              T             9=00-12 goo
i/14             W             1:00-3:00

Late  Registration

De an I s

i Drop/Add
i:00-4=00
i:00-4:00
9 i 00 -11 i 30
9=00-11:30
9 : 00 -11 : 30

Colloquia  Presentation

6 =00-7 :00
6=00-7=00

5 : 30-7 300
5 : 30 -7 : 00
I : 00-4 : 00
I :00-4 =00
i : 00 -4 i 00

--Robert  A.  Netter,   Registrar
*****

This  is  a  final  reminder  that  Cordon  Davies  of  SCHEV  will  speak  to  the  faculty  and  student
body  next  Wednesday,  December  3,   at  noon  in  A-105.     Please  attend  and  urge  your  students  to
do  likewise.
If  you  will  be   joining  the  Colloquia  Committee  for  lunch  in  Dr.  Davies'  honor,  please  forward
your  reservation  to  me  by  Tuesday  noon  at  the  latest.

--Jim  Morris,  History  Department
Chairman,   Dean`s  Colloquia  Committee



Attention  CNC  Faculty  &  Staff
All  CNC  faculty/staff  and  their  families  are  invited  to  attend  our  home  basketball  games
this  year.     You  have  until  January  5,1987  to  come  by  the  Department  of  Athletics,   R-|o4,
and  pick  up  your  complimentary  basketball  ticket.     This  ticket  will  allow  you  and  your
family  into  all  of  our  home  men.s  and  women's  basketball   games   (championships  not  included)
After  January  5,1987,  faculty/staff  and  theirfamilies  will  be  charged  regular  ticket  prices,
until  they  come  by  and  pick  up  their  ticket.     (one  ticket  per  family.)
We  look   forward  to  seeing  many  of  you  at  the  games,   so  come  on  by  and  pick  up  your  ticket!

--Susan  Zachensky-Walthall,  Asst.,   Director
of  Athletics

*****

Christmas/New  Year  1986-87  Holiday  Leave

Governor  Gerald  L.  Baliles  has  authorized  two  additional  days  of  holiday  leave  for  the  1986
Yuletide  season.     Therefore,   the  College  will  close   for  the  holiday  period  at  5:00  p.in.
Decerfoer  23,1986   and   re-open  at   8:00   a.in.   January  5,1987.

Errployees  required  for  necessary  services  on  the  above  holidays  are  eligible  for  compensatory
leave ,

--  Of fice  of  Personnel

FACUI.TY/STAFF/STUDENT   NEWS

BLe±±±[ Anglin  had  an  exhibition  of  watercolors  at  United  Virginia  Bank  in  Newport  News  for
the  rronth  of  october.     Currently  She  has  paintings  in  the   "Tidewater  Eighty  Seven"  show  at
•the  D'Art  Center  in  Nor folk  and  in  the  Christmas  Invitational  at  the  Peninsula  Arts  Center.

*****

On  Noveltoer  21-22,   Bob  Laverriere and  ±±}[ £±±±| attended  the  Fall  meeting  of  the  Virginia
Collegiate  Honors  Council   at  Randolph-Macon  College,   making  a  presentation  entitled  "The
Role  of  Admissions   in  Honors."

*****

On  November  19-21,   John E.   Jenkins attended  the  Conference  for  Middle  School  Educators  in
Charlottesville  which  was  sponsored  by  the  Virginia  Association  of  Secondary  School  Princi-
pals  and  the  Virginia  Middle  School  Association.
faculty  representative  on  the  board

Mr.  Jenkins  serves  as  the  higher  education
of  the  Virginia  Middle School  Association.

COMMITTEE    INFORMATION    &    FACULTY   BUSINESS

Report from  Committee  on  Development  and  College Relations

The  corrmittee  received  a  financial  report  from Barry  Wood,  Director  of  Development.    This
report  revealed  that  Christopher  Newport  College  and  its  foundation  has  received  gifts  total-
ing  S152,664.16.     In  addition  the  Director  of  Development  informed  the  committee  that  his
conversation  with  Gordon  Davies  of  the  State  Council  of  Higher  Education,   revealed  three  pos-
sible  outside  consulting  firms  to  be  considered  in  a  comprehensive  marketing  analysis  for
Christopher  Newport  College.     The  consulting  firms  listed  were  AVA  Education  Policy/Planning
Services  of  Denver,  Colorado,   Barton  Gillet  Co.,  of  Baltimore,   Maryland,   and  SRI  Gallop  Col-
lege  Marketing  Fiesearch  of  Lincoln,   Nebraska.     It  was  emphasized  that  this  marketing  research
study  would  be  conducted  in  the  spirit  of  obtaining  for  the  college  a  better  focus  of  endow-
Irent,   admissions  and  retention.     Paula  Delo,   Director  of  Public  Relations,   reported  on  ef-
forts  by  Don  Loepp,   reporter  for
Daily

the  Tines  Herald,   and  Myrtle  Barnes,   Managing  Editor  of  the
Press/Times  Herald,   to  raise  th=-Eammunity's  awareness  of  activities,   functions  and

faculty  at  Christopher  Newport.     The  Director of  Public  Relations  also  reported  that  only
three  departments  on  the  campus  responded  to  her  inquiries  of  meeting  informally  with  Don
Loepp .

Bev  Vaughan,   Director  of  Athletics,   reported  on  the  work  of  the  Athletic  Advisory  Corunittee
in  their  five  year  plan  to  assess  needs  for  facilities,  equipment,  personnel  and  sport  activi-
ties.     He  also  reported  on   a  NCAA  National  Survey  being  conducted  at  CNC  to  gain  demographic
data  on  athletes,   time  spent  in  practice  sessions  and  time  missed  from  regular  academic
classes.     It  was  recommended  by  Cordon  Gentry,   Chairman  of ,the  Committee  of  Development  and
Community  Relations  that  Mr.   Vaughan  look  into  the  formation  of  a  "think  tank"  of  former  na-
tional  athletes  on  how  CNC's   athletic  program  can  be   further  integrated  into  our  community.

--Carl  M.  Colonna,  Liaison   for  Committee  on
Developnrent  and  College  Relations


